VILLAGE OF COLUMBUS GROVE
September 11, 2023

The Village of Columbus Grove met in regular session on Monday, September 11, 2023, at 7:30 pm at Columbus Grove Council Chambers with Mayor Wright presiding. Council members in attendance were Skyler Mayberry, Todd Wolfe and Brian Schroeder and Pete Langhals. Also attended:  Village Administrator Jeff Vance. Gretchen Staley, Aaron Siefker, and Chief Russell Lammers were absent.
Mr. Langhals made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 28, 2023 meeting. Mr. Mayberry seconded the motion. Motion carried 4 yeas, 0 nay
Visitors: Linda Miller and Brock Verhoff
Mayor Wright brought up the sale of Turner Hall and the account that the Dunbar’s had to hold functions at Turner Hall. He asked Council what they wanted to do with the money that was left in the account. Council all agreed that the money should go towards the sewer separation that Village is paying for.
Mr. Langhals made a motion to pay the bills. Mr. Schroeder seconded the motion. Motion carried. 4 yeas, 0 nay
Council spoke about the Technicon bill was paid by the Village. Council agreed that once the sale of the Halker Building was final, they would meet with the new owners to get a finish date and go from there. If the sale does not go thru, Council agreed that Mr. Halker would be responsible for the $5500.00 bill.
All end of the month reports and the yearly pool report were given to council. 
Mr. Vance reported that E. Sycamore is complete, they will go back and do some re-seeding. There was a change order for the project with our portion being over $100,000. The West Sycamore project is also coming to a close. Curbs have been poured and waiting for them to come back and pave the road.
Water valve project is done and all valves have been replaced. Patch work will be done when they come back to re-pave West Sycamore. 
Mr. Vance has heard nothing back from the housing development, and the shed on North Main has been removed. 
There is some work that needs to be done with the gravel pit, it needs to be re-screened and will make the pile level, the fence to be installed soon.
The Village received full permit for the City Building project, Mr. Vance would like to wait till spring, to move forward with this project.
The contract has been signed to place the fence behind the Community Center, Mr. Vance would like to have the property re-surveyed before placing the fence. Council all agreed that a letter should be sent to the landowner to notify them. 
Council agreed to send Jack and Ann Dunbar a thank you and a $100 gift card for all their efforts with Turner Hall. 
Mr. Wolfe thanked the Police Dept and Mr. Vance for all their efforts in keeping the town clean.
Asked Council what they thought about running sidewalks to Dollar General, and where 108 Catalpa Dr was at in getting a fence put around their pool. 
Mr. Wolfe asked Mr. Vance about the property on North Main and Cross st. They put in a drive off of Cross St, and wondered why the curb was not cut. Mr. Vance had previously spoken to the property owner and did not feel it necessary to cut the curb. The curb sits up 2 inches with a fall for water. The stone is level with the curb and there was no need to cut it out. Majority of Council agreed to let it be.
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Mr. Langhals asked Mr. Vance to water the new trees that were planted around town. Mr. Langhals also asked about Pleasant St.
Mayor Wright announced that he was going to be the one to do the follow ups for ordinance violators in the Village and will still do this even if he is not re-elected. He also excused himself from the meeting while Council discussed the concrete leftover from his greenhouse that was torn down. Council agreed that Mayor Wright should keep the concrete at his place and take care of it there.
Mr. Mayberry made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Schroeder seconded the motion. Motion carried 4 yeas, o nay


__________________________________		___________________________________
Clerk							Mayor 

